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M I N U T E S:

The Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Shoreline Community College District Number Seven was called to order by Chair Elsa Welch at 5:04 PM in the Central Conference Room of Administration Building 1000.
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Edith Loyer Nelson, Mr. Dick Stucky, Ms. Gidget Terpstra and Ms. Elsa Welch were present.
Mr. Jeffrey Lewis was not in attendance. 

Mr. Alan Smith represented the Office of the Attorney General. 

INFORMATION ITEM:  CLIMATE TASK FORCE RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE BOARD:
Mr. Tony Costa, Ms. Bonnie Madison, Ms. Christine Landon, Dr. John Backes and Mr. Norm Rogers where present to represent the Climate Task Force.  

Mr. Costa provided an overview of the work of the Climate Task Force, saying it consisted of volunteers, all working for the good of the College and students at heart.  All areas of the College were represented on the Task Force.  Of the overwhelming concerns, points of view and complaints, he said, the group worked collaboratively to produce these recommendations which he hoped would serve Shoreline now and into the future.  

Each person present spoke briefly of the work of the Task Force, including Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson, who served as liaison to the Board.  Her role was as an observer.  She said she was impressed with the work the Task Force had done, saying if they are representative of this campus, she truly believes Shoreline will survive.  She offered her thanks to the Task Force.  

Chair Welch added her thanks to all who participated on the Climate Task Force, saying the Board knows the members spent countless hours developing recommendations to give to the Board.  The Trustees are impressed with what they’ve seen and though the Board is not ready to respond at this time, it will honor the need to respond in a timely manner.   

REPORT:  BUDGET UPATE:

Vice President Beverly Brandt reported that the initial cuts stated at the July 26, 2006 Special Board Meeting were probably not deep enough.  She listed factors that contribute to the deeper cuts, including a smaller summer quarter enrollment than last year, a smaller fall quarter enrollment than last year, students delaying registration due to the nice weather, loss of a system-wide appeal regarding purchasing, and the match for part-time faculty parity.  

In order to strengthen enrollment and retention, she said, the College would like to accept the $184,000 in growth dollars from the state specifically to help with recruitment and retention.  

Vice President Brandt continued that everyone is working to prepare a balanced budget by the September 28, 2005 Board Meeting.  She said it is not easy to make these recommendations, but the campus leadership has to accept the responsibility.  She reminded everyone that the enrollment shortfall is a system-wide occurrence.  

Acting Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dr. John Backes; Vice President for Student Services, Dr. Zakiya Stewart; and Dean for Humanities, Dr. Norma Goldstein each explained what they personally, and staff in their areas, are doing to assure that students achieve their educational goals despite the cuts.  

Referring again to part-time faculty parity, Vice President Brandt further explained that letters from Representative Phyllis Kenney and Senator Jeanne Kohn-Welles have been circulated to the colleges asking for them to support a legislatively approved parity match for part-time faculty.   Vice President Brandt said she is recommending, on behalf of President’s Leadership Team, that the College support an equity match for part-time faculty in the amount of $37,000.

Motion: 05:36
Mr. Dick Stucky made a motion that the College support an equity match for part-time faculty in the amount of $37,000 or up to a 50% match.

Following Ms. Gidget Terpstra’s second to this motion, discussion commenced to further explain that the amount of $37,000 would be a partial match at just under 50 per cent.  Ms. Edith Loyer Nelson asked why the College couldn’t fund more.  Vice President Brandt explained that the College would do as directed by the Board but reductions would be deeper if the cut is larger.
Ms. Loyer Nelson asked that an amendment to Motion 05:36 be made, stating that the College will fund $37,000 or up to 50 per cent in 2006 and revisit the possibility of fully funding the part-time match in 2007.  Ms. Gidget Terpstra seconded the amendment.

By a unanimous “aye” vote, the Board adopted Motion 05:36 as amended. 

Concluding her remarks, Vice President Brandt said she is confident Shoreline has sufficient funds to operate and get fall quarter underway.  

Ms. Gidget Terpstra called for an additional Special Meeting of the Board after Labor Day to review the budget.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

At 6:02 PM, Ms. Elsa Welch called for the Board to reconvene in Executive Session to review the performance of a public employee and to discuss potential litigation. 

RECONVENE IN SPECIAL SESSION:

At 8:00 PM, the Board reconvened in Special Session to adjourn.  No further action was taken following the Executive Session. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Chair Welch adjourned the Special Meeting at 8:00 PM.  
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